
6725 Szeged, Tisza Lajos körút 109. 

Tel.: +36-(62) 545-015 

office.aokdh@med.u-szeged.hu 

http://www.med.u-szeged.hu 

 
 

 

 

IV-1058-35-4/2020.ÁOK szám                                          March 30, 2020 

 

 

 

Dear Students, 

 

We would like to provide you with some information about the voluntary work: 

 

 Doing voluntary work is the only way at the moment to continue your 6th 

year clinical rotations. The days/weeks during which you do voluntary 

work will form part of your 6th year practices. The students not willing to 

do voluntary work must wait until it is possible again to go back to the 

clinics/hospitals and do the practices then. Those students will most pro-

bably be able to take their state board examinations in the August or Nov-

ember exam period. 

 Voluntary work can be done both in and outside Szeged. A contract will 

have to be be signed by the hospital and the student before starting the 

voluntary work. It will be for a definite period of time but can be renewed. 

 It is the Clinical Center of the University that will decide about which vo-

lunteer will go to which clinic taking into consideration the students’ ori-

ginal practice plans. However, volunteers can be moved to another clinic 

if their help is more desired there if/when the epidemic situation deterio-

rates. 

 It is necessary to hold a valid medical fitness certificate to do voluntary 

work. In case it has already expired you must contact the occupational 

doctor to renew it. 

 Volunteers will be provided with appropriate protective gear.  

 

 

Best regards, 

 

Prof. György Lázár, dean (signed) 

and 

Prof. Gyula Sáry, vice-dean (signed) 
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